
LOS ANGELES COUNTY TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

MINUTES

October 4, 1977

A Special Meeting was called to order by Chairman John Ferraro
at 2:35 p.m.

Members present:

Councilman Ferra ro
Supervisor Kenneth Hahn
Supervisor James Hayes
Mayor John Zimmermsn
Robert Geoghegan, alternate for Supervisor Edelman
Wendell Cox
Ray Remy, alternate for Mayor Bradley

Staff members present:

Jerome C. Premo, Fmecutive Director
Tim Egan, Director, Intergovernmental Relations
Ronald Schneider, Principal Deputy County Counsel
Barna Szabo, Deputy to Supervisor Hayes
Ed Cano, Deputy to Supervisor Hahn
Kathy Torigoe, Secretary to Executive Director

Chairman Ferraro welcomed Department of Transportation Secretary
Brock Adams. Secretary Adams expressed his appreciation for
having the opportunity to appear before the LACTC.

Secretary Adams introduced Richard Page, Administrator, Urban
Mass Transportation Administration (UMTA)~ John Taylor, Acting
Associate Administrator of UMTA; Dee Jacobs, Director, UMTA
Region IX; Mortimer L. Downey, II!, Deputy Under Secretary of
Transportation; Terry Bracv, Assistant Secretary of Transportation;
and David Jewell, Director of Public Affairs.

Presentation was made by Dennis Hansberger, SCAG President and
Supervisor from San Bernardino County, on behalf of SCAG.

(Exhibit #l 

Executive Director Jerome Premo presented a brief overview of
public transportation in Los Angeles County, highlighting the
key features of the Regional Transit Development Program.
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Supervisors Hahn and Hayes each offered comments on transit needs
and prospects in Los Angeles County, including ways of increasing
transit ridership. Secretary Adams expressed his appreciation
for these remarks and invited the Commission to follow up with
Department of Transportation on future directions for the federal
highway and transit programs.

On behalf’ of the Commission, Chairman Ferraro thanked Secretary
Adams, Administrator Page, and other federal officials for meeting
with the Commission. He also complimented Dee Jacobs, Director of
UMTA’s San Francisco Office, for his cooperation and assistance.

(A transcript of the remarks of Supervisors Hahn and Hayes and
the discussion with Secretary Adams will be available shortly.)

Meeting adjourned at 3:50 p.m. The next meeting is scheduled
for October 19, 1977 at 3:00 p.m., Department of Water and Power
Building, Room 1555-H, Ill N. Hope Street, Los Angeles.

Respectfully submitted,

Executive Director and
Secretary of the Commission

JCP:kyt

Attachment

Commissioners, Alternates,
Deputies, SCAG, SCRTD,
Caltrans, TAC Members


